
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

March 23, 2021
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with roll call. 
2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
Captain, Branden Mohler
Engineer, Devon Liggett

Engineer, Kris Jordan

            Firefighter, Joe McDonald

Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel

Public Present:


Bob Timberman


Sue Drinen



Steve Bowyer


3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated he had no administrative remarks.
4. Approval of Minutes: February 16, 2021:
Minutes approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated she included a letter from Homeland Security on the I-9 Audit that was conducted in February 2021. She explained to the board that there were a few findings, like the prior office manager signing her name but not printing it in the “Print Name” location or employee’s PO Boxes used as their physical address. The department is in good standing and no further audits were required. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope said that we are at 66.67% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR Salaries and Overtime is at 60.51%, 2000 Physical Resources is at 17.49%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 54.93% and Capital Expenditures is at 6.08% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 47.76%.
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler said that we collected over $7311 which is a little less than what was received last year in ambulance revenue. She reported that our state wildland billing check for the El Dorado fire finally came in and she paid Highlands Fire District for the travel per diem which was charged to Highland’s credit card in the amount of $9891.71. Chief Tope reviewed the run log with the board.
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that there have been a few car fires on the highway lately and that our special duty calls have been a lot higher this past month due to many calls on leaking propane and false sounding fire alarms.  
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope let the board know that S1298 HB2455, which would allow departments to mortgage their stations in order to pay down their pension debt, will most likely pass. He said Flag Fire did this, but currently it is an illegal process for departments like ours. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope said that the station work has been going on for a few weeks now, as lights have been replaced with new LED light panels. Next, he said the guys are looking to paint some of the inside of the station. After receiving quotes for the new pipelines, the station is in need of to remedy the toilet overflow issue at the station, Chief Tope decided to go with the Pinewood Sanitary District as their quote was for $700 and the other quote was for around $7,000. Once that work gets lined up, Chief Tope said he would inform the board.  
Chief Tope reported that the Officer Development Program finally came to an end. He reminded the board that his Captains had been participating in this program since July of 2020 and said they all did a phenomenal job within the class. 

Chief Tope explained that four of our departments’ employees have completed the weeklong FOLP class which explains the different personality types and how to best work with each personality type. He said the last class for this grant paid training will start April 5th and three more of the departments’ employees will be completing it then. 

Chief Tope reported that there has been a lot of discussion about the different RV parks in the area. He reported that the phase 4 addition to the RV park that is already established here in Munds Park is in the works and they will be including three new fire hydrants. He said there is a new RV Park proposal, but the owners of the land will have to get it reclassified as commercial property. He then explained that there is also another RV Park proposal on property off the Newman Rd exit. Chief Tope explained that we have great connections within the Coconino County now and the fire department will be kept in the loop as things progress. He said there should be a prehearing for the Newman Rd RV Park, and he will attend when this happens if it progresses that far. 
Chief Tope said they are expecting a rough fire season this year and there is a preseason meeting scheduled for April 8th that he will be attending. 

Lastly, Chief Tope said there are currently two active COVID cases in Munds Park and they are both from the same address. 

9. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:

Bob Timberman asked Chief if we are supposed to have another bad fire season, will the Governor be giving smaller rural outlining communities any funds from the bill they passed for the 24 million dollars to them in order to help keep their communities safe? Chief Tope explained that there has been a lot of discuss between him and many other Chiefs as to the current plans of what the Governor wants to do with those funds. He said at this point only 5 million will be used for fire suppression and the other portion of the funds will go to starting around 70 con-crews using convicts from different prisons within the state. Chief Tope said even if they did form these groups, it would take around two years to get them trained and for them to safely be used on wildfires. He said himself and many other Chiefs do not think this is a great way of using those funds and if anything changed on the Governors plans, he would be sure to inform them. 
Chief Tope asked the board if we could move the next April meeting from April 20th to April 27th as Office Manager Mohler would be on vacation. The board had no schedule issues with that date change, so our next board meeting will be at the fire station on Tuesday, April 27th at 3 pm. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:19 P.M.

Next Meeting: April 27, 2021 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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